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Contact:  Leslie Smithson, Public Information Specialist, 304-957-9342, Leslie.C.Smithson@wv.gov
Tips for Real Christmas Trees 
CHARLESTON, W.Va. – Real Christmas trees, when treated properly, should stay fresh throughout the holiday season. The West Virginia Division of Forestry offers these tips to keep your real tree fresh and your home safe during the holidays.

· Buy locally grown Christmas trees. For a list of choose-and-cut Christmas tree farms, visit www.wvcommerce.org/directory/christmastreefarms. 
· When purchasing a previously cut tree, choose one with fresh, green needles that do not fall off when touched. Bounce and shake the tree. Pull the needles. If the needles fall or come off easily, the tree is not fresh.

· Before bringing the tree inside, cut at least one inch off the main stem. Place the stem in a clean pail of warm water and put the tree in a cool, shaded area where it is protected from the wind and the sun.

· When ready to bring the tree inside, make another cut of at least one inch off the main stem and place the tree into a water-filled stand as quickly as possible. Be sure to maintain a suitable water level at all times. A Christmas tree may use a quart of water or more a day. Keep the base of the tree under water at all times. Keeping the tree well watered reduces the risk of it becoming a fire hazard.
· Make sure the tree is at least three feet away from any heat source, including fireplaces, radiators, candles, heat vents or lights.

· Never use lit candles to decorate the tree.

· Use lights that have the label of a recognized testing laboratory, and use lights according to directions. Some lights are for indoor use or outdoor use only.

· Check light strings for wear and tear and replace any that have visible signs of damage. Read manufacturer’s instructions for maximum number of strands or bulbs to connect.

· Always turn off Christmas tree lights before leaving home or going to bed.

· At the end of the holiday season, dispose of your tree properly. Never attempt to burn a real Christmas tree in a fireplace or wood stove. This can be very dangerous. Do not leave dried out trees inside the home or garage or leaned up against the home. Dried-out trees are a fire danger. Contact your local solid waste disposal agency for possible tree recycling programs, or make a wildlife-friendly brush pile. Your furry friends will appreciate it.
For more holiday safety tips, visit the National Fire Protection Association’s website, www.nfpa.org/education.
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